JOINT FORUM OF BSNL EXECUTIVES’ ASSOCIATIONS 

(SNEA, AIGETOA, BASE(I), BSNLOA, TSOA)

CHQ, New Delhi

No: JF/DIR(CFA)/2017-18/04      

 Dated the 05th January, 2018.

To

Shri N K Mehta,

Director (CFA), 
BSNL Board, New Delhi.

Sub: Non delivery of about 50% equipments in the 2.1 Million NGN Phase II equipments by M/s Huwaei during the last two years. Your assurance to short close the tender not implemented so far whereas NCGN Circle is taking proactive steps to procure the equipments where the rates are almost 30% higher than the new tender rates while the concerned NWP-CFA Cell of BSNLCO dealing with tender and procurement recommended to short close the tender. This gives an impression that something is going wrong in NGN project and DIR(CFA) is losing control over the whole project. Delaying the decision is not in the best interest of the company as life expired E-10B and EWSD equipments are not replaced.
Ref: 
No: JF/DIR(CFA)/2017-18/02      
 Dated the 25th September, 2017.
No: JF/DIR(CFA)/2017-18/03      
 Dated the 07th December, 2017.

Respected Sir,
Kindly refer the letter under references above and the discussion with your goodself on 07.12.2017 in which our serious concern over the 2.1 M NGN tender of Package II awarded to M/s Huwaei and the delayed supply of NGN equipments by M/s Huwaei has been conveyed. During discussions, your goodself assured that immediate action will be taken to short close the tender since the vendor not supplied the equipments even after two years. 
Despite your commitment, it is surprised to observe that NCNGN Circle is taking proactive steps in procuring the equipments from the same vendor who refused to supply it for more than two years, that also bypassing the concerned Cell in BSNCO. We are unable to understand who authorised NCNGN Circle, a Circle meant for maintenance of NGN equipment to negotiate on a tender floated by BSNLCO and with a vendor which is to be black listed.

The indecisiveness on the part of the higher management will badly impact on the implementation of the project and as serious doubts are arising out of the role of certain senior officers in the tender and procurement process. 

With regards, 
(Sebastin. K)

Convenor, Jt Forum of BSNL Executives Associations.

Copy to: 
1. Shri Anupam Shrivastava, CMD, BSNL for information please.
2. Smt Sujata T Ray, DIR(Fin) for information please.

3. Shri R. K. Mittal, DIR(CM) for information please.  

4. PGM(NWP-CFA), BSNLCO for information and n/a please.

5. CGM, NCNGN, BSNLCO for information and n/a please.

6. GM(MM), BSNLCO for information and n/a please. 
